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The Tuesday morning meeting of the 
Sunrise Optimist Club was at the 
Sunrise Optimist Event Center. 
President Tim McCoy called the meeting 
to order at 6:45 AM with 21 club 
members and a guest present.  Don 
Pekrul gave the invocation. Then we 
recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
BIRTHDAYS:  One lone Sunrise club 
member is celebrating a birthday this 
week: Ron Vinduska – June 20. Ron was 
not present so we did not get to sing! 
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS: 
Irene Haws, All service clubs communtiy 
“Celebrate Summer” Blood Drive. 
Friday, June 28th at West Ridge Mall.  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
David Jackson announced that the 
Architectural firm of Brian Falk, 827 N 
Kansas Avenue is expanding and has 
purchased the former Davidson 
Funereal Home property at 1030 & 1035 
N. Kansas Avenue.  Jon Haas and HME, 
Inc. keeps expanding their facilities on 
the west side of Button Road north of 
NW 25th Street. Kansas Sand has setup a 
mini plant to produce 12,000 yards a day 
of concrete for a building of 250,000 
square feet in size.  
 
President Tim McCoy welcomed new 
member Sean Florez, which bring our 
membership up to 72 members. 
 
Save the Date: Saturday, 
July 20, 2024 for the 
Sunrise Optimist Club 
Social Event. 
 
38th Bob Cutter/Alan Rose 
Golf Classic is scheduled 
for Friday, July 26th at 

Great Life-Lake Perry.  26 teams have 
already signed up. A committee meeting 
is scheduled for Monday, July 1st at 
Parker-Price & Davidson Reception 
Center, 1940 NW Central Avenue. 
 
Childhood Cancer golf tournament, 
August 5, in Olathe is sponsored by 
Kansas District Optimists. 
 
Weather permitting, two leagues will 
finish play this week. All leagues should 
finish by July 2nd. Boys 6th/8th grade 
teams are thrilled to play at high school 
baseball stadium under the lights. 
Announcements for the fall basketball & 
volleyball have been made through the 
school district’s “Peach Jar”. 
 
Program: Board Report from Sunrise 
Optimist Club’s Secretary-Treasurer 
Cory McPherson.  But first an 
announcement: Cory and Lainie 
welcomed their third child on Thursday, 
June 13th, a boy, Walker Martin 
McPherson. All are doing well! Cory 
distributed a packet of information that 
he provides for Board of Directors 
meetings, which included an agenda, 
minutes, financials and other reports. 
Cory provided insight into future plans. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
June 25: Meeting at the Vikings Grille, 
Mike Kagey, Shawnee County District 
Attorney 

  
President’s Quote: 
Optimism is a kind of  
heart stimulant – the 
digitalis of failure.”  - 
Elbert Hubbard, writer, 
publisher, artist. 
philosopher 

 

Celebrating over 60 years of service to Youth & North Topeka! 
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Newsletter of the Sunrise Optimist Club 

Meetings: Every 
Tuesday 6:45 AM 

720 NW 50th St, Topeka 



 

‘Celebrate Summer’ 
A combined project by Topeka’s service clubs: 

 

                            
     Topeka Noon Lions          Topeka Optimist           Topeka Kiwanis         Rotary Club of Topeka         Civitan                   Topeka Heartland            Cosmopolitan 
   Topeka Sunflower Lions   & Sunrise Optimist    & Southwest Kiwanis     Topeka South Rotary                                         & Topeka Evening          Club of Topeka 

        Topeka Twilight Lions                                                                                   Topeka North Rotary 
 
 
 

Appointments are preferred however walk-ins will be welcomed if 
space permits. For additional details contact Irene Haws at 
785.249.1913 or visit topekalions.org and Contact Us. 

Visit savealife.org/coronavirus for COVID-19 safety protocols. 
Medical eligibility questions?  Call 1.800.688.0900 

Friday, June 28 

1:00 PM - 6:00 PM 
Westridge Mall-Topeka KS 

Lower Level North Entrance 

 

Scan the QR code to make an appointment & help Topeka’s Service Clubs save lives! 
 Blood donors receive a Royals T-shirt and 2 Tickets to a Royals Game   





38th Annual
Bob Cutter/Alan Rose

Golf Classic

Tournament Information 

Golf Entry per Team: $320
After June 30th Team Entry Fee: $360

Golf Entry per Player: $80
After June 30th Player Entry Fee: $90

Entry Includes:
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Round of Golf, Cart 

Included

Mulligans: 2/player

Lunch
Free Soda and Water
Hole Prizes
Cash prizes: 1st & 2nd 
place, 2 flights
Great time helping over 
1,400 Boys and Girls

Tee Time 10:00 AM, but be there 
by 9:00 for Pre-tee instructions

Entries Please Pay by:
June 30, 2024

Format: 4 person scramble

Skins Game: $10 per Team (Cash)

For more information please contact:

Dan Lill 785-414-0018

Scott Souther 785-250-8102

Registration

Team Captain: ____________________

Contact info: _____________________

Player info:

Name: __________________________

Address: ________________________

City: ___________State: ___ Zip:_____

email: ___________________________

Phone: __________________________

Other Players Names:

2. ______________________________

3. ______________________________

4. ______________________________

Early Registration is 
appreciated.

Make checks payable to: 

Sunrise Optimist Club

Remit to:
Sunrise Optimist Club
P.O. Box 8816
Topeka, KS  66608

Thank you for your support 
in the past! Looking forward 
to future tournaments.

Lake Perry Country Club
6506 Cherokee Lane
Ozawkie, KS 66070

785-484-3904
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